Interim GM report

March 2012 LSB meeting

1. WINTER FUND DRIVE

The recent Winter Fund Drive came up short. The total was $686,000 which was about 15% below the goal of $800. The number of new pledges was 21%. The  next fund raiser is planned for May 2-21.

2. SPECIAL EVENTS AND PROGRAMMING

Among special events  were: 

- Redefining Black Power, the first Pacifca Archive book project – book releases were held at City Lights Books and Marcus Books.

- The Occupy the Truth Whistle Blower conference,  cosponsored by KPFA.

- An exploration of foreclosure with C J Holmes  - at BFUU.

- Michio Kaku – working with Bob Baldock Jan Etre we invited major donors who were provided priority seating.It was a packed house. 

- This Monday we will be in Sacramento to cover Occupy Education live on Letter and Politics and Flashpoints.

- March 11, the first anniversary,  we plan a two hour special on Fukushima.

- March 16 we plan special programming on Iraq vets. 

- March 29 we will be covering the Synthetic Biology Conference at Brower Center. 

3. KPFA MULTI-MEDIA PLATFORM

Since arriving at KPFA I have convened meetings exploring how KPFA might improve and expand its multi-media presence. This is something other Pacifica stations are also engaged in. Web audio and video streaming, mobile phone applications, social media coordination and outreach, upgrading the KPFA web site, creating a product catalog are all being explored. This is an ongoing Pacifica wide project. 

4. COLLABORATION WITH ASIA WEEK FOUNDATION

Con Hallinan organized a luncheon with Ted Fang of Asian Week Foundation. Jan Etre, Robynn Takayama and I attended 

We discussed a collaboration with Asian Week Foundation to deepen our relationship with the Asian American community. This event is in its 8th year and attracts 200 or more booths. More than 100,000 people attend this fair in one day.  There are two entertainment stages and the event is free to the public. 


- KPFA is interested to become a co-sponsor of the Asian Heritage Street Celebration. 

-  We will work with the Asian Week Foundation to produce PSA's for the 8th annual Asian Heritage Street Celebration. Please note we need the information a month in advance. Please do no hesitate to let us know when you are ready to do these announcement and if you need help or advice to prepare them. 

- We are interested to discuss setting up a KPFA booth and live broadcast point from San Francisco, Market Street,  May 19th event. 

 - Jan Etre is interested to work with Carolyn to encourage participation by crafters at the KPFA Craft Fair and Asian Heritage Street Celebration.
